From: Brian Stokes **To:** External-Clerks

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Concerning your Heritage Revitalization Agreement (328 Second Street) Bylaw no. 8309,2022 and

Heritage Designation (328 Second Street) Bylaw No. 8310,2022

Date: Saturday, May 21, 2022 10:06:25 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the City of New Westminster's network. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Requesting you reply to this email

I absolutely oppose this: A 155 ft wide lot attempting to infil into this space so close that it may very well cause damage to the root system to my spruce tree next to the fence at 128 Second Street. This property is so ill suited for this. To begin with, it's not on a corner lot, has no lane access, just the original driveway. Apparently some small parking lot to be shared between two owners. Any overflow will be street parking for sure. Lots of luck here. Again, why was I not informed about the community consultation and the open house. There was no notification of the community consultation and no formal notification for the open house. I was left in the dark.

The big question I have is why are you doing this? Maybe the obvious answer is "follow the money" and hell with everyone else. This is going to impact neighbours on all sides. Larger lot maybe but not his one. Only the city and developers win here. Shame on all of you and we will remember this, the next election is not far away.

PS Included photo showing insert excavation to my spruce tree.

Brian Stokes

Second Street

New Westminster, BC

